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August 3, 2022

Chabot-Las Positas Community College District
7600 Dublin Blvd.,

Suite 102

Dublin, CA 94568

20-021

RE: Contractor and Grantee Report on Compliance with Economic Sanctions in Response to Russia’s Actions in
Ukraine

Dear Chabot-Las Positas Community College District
On March 4, 2022, Governor Gavin Newsom issued Executive Order N-6-22 (EO) regarding sanctions in response

to Russian aggression in Ukraine. The EO is located at https://www.gov.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/3.4.22-
Russia-Ukraine-Executive- Order.pdf.

The EO directs all agencies and departments that are subject to the Governor’s authority to take certain immediate
steps, including notifying all contractors and grantees of their obligations to comply with existing economic
sanctions imposed by the U.S. government in response to Russia's actions in Ukraine, as well as any sanctions
imposed under state law.

This correspondence serves as a notice under the EO that as a contractor or grantee, compliance with the economic
sanctions imposed in response to Russia’s actions in Ukraine is required, including with respect to, but not limited
to, the federal executive orders identified in the EO and the sanctions identified on the U.S. Department of the
Treasury website (https://home.treasury.gov/policy-issues/financial-sanctions/sanctions-programs-and-country-
information/ukraine-russia-related-sanctions). Failure to comply may result in the termination of contracts or grants,
as applicable.

As a reminder, agreements with the Employment and Human Services Department (EHSD) include portions which
require compliance with all local, state, and federal laws and directives which includes Executive Orders such as the
EO discussed here. The EO may not apply to or effect your agreement with the EHSD. Please reach out to our
department in order to seek clarification should you have any questions.

Please note that for any agreements or grants valued at $5 million or more, a separate notification will be sent
outlining additional requirements specified under the EO.

Sincerely,

Nancy Hager,
EHS Division Manager
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Employment & Human Services partners with the community to deliver quality services to ensure access to resources that support, protect, and
empower individuals and families to achieve self-sufficiency



